
  



CHALLENGES TO PROVIDING CARE AND EDUCATION 
Child care providers in Southeast Washington are experiencing challenges as a 
result of the recent pandemic. Many have reported that even though they are 
finally starting to see an increase in the number of families wanting care for their 
children, they are unable to enroll due to not being able to find employees to 
staff their programs. The staffing challenges are affecting all early learning 
programs, including private child care centers, family child care providers, as 
well as Head Start and ECEAP programs. Ginger Still, owner of Kid’s World 
Child Care in West Richland said, “In my thirty plus years in child care, I have 
never experienced this level of challenge in hiring staff. I am hiring 2-3 staff 
nearly every week and hoping they show up. It’s disheartening to say that many 
of them don’t show up, or quit within the first month, sometimes even week or 
day.” 
 

CHALLENGES TO ACCESSING CARE AND EDUCATION 
Long waiting lists and lack of staffing has made it increasingly difficult for families to find care for their children. 
ECEAP programs all around the Southeast region, particularly in rural areas like Walla Walla County, are having to 
put holds on enrollment due to teacher shortages. “It’s difficult to tell families that they qualify for our program, but 
we can’t enroll them until we find teachers. The majority of the families we serve are from the most vulnerable 
populations, but we are having to wait weeks, sometimes months to enroll while we find qualified staff,” says Brittany 
Hartikainen, an ECEAP Administrator for ESD 123. Barriers to accessing quality early care and education have 
contributed to young families moving out of towns like Walla Walla and into larger cities where there are more 
options for infant/toddler care and preschool, with the additional long-term impact of declining enrollment in the 
Walla Walla school district. 

 


